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February is the month we celebrate Valentine’s Day, a day set aside to remember the people in 
our lives that we love.  The entire ministry of Jesus Christ was one of love.  It is truly the great-
est love story ever told.   One of the first verses many people memorize is John 3:16: 
 
For God so loved the world, that he gave his only begotten Son, that whosoever believeth in 
Him, should not perish but have everlasting life. 
 
For God so loved the world is an awesome thought, but what is even more awesome is to know 
of all things He created, God loves us the most!  Look at the beauty of nature, consider the won-
ders of nature and know that the God that created these things, loves you more!  When we think 
of the universe with all of its beauty and mystery, God loves you more!  It is a miracle to think 
that He allowed His own Son to die so that WE might have eternal life.   
 
We were made to be in fellowship with our creator.  This relationship is by our own free will.  
There are so many side attractions, many of which we are warned about in the scriptures.  Satan 
knows our carnal nature and knows how to bate us from a very early age.  This is why it is so 
important to have children in church when very young.   
 
Life is a journey which seeks refuge.  There are many places people find a safe haven, however, 
a good refuge must have a solid foundation.  God gave His only begotten son.  I can’t think of a 
firmer foundation on which to rest our future.  How do your priorities line up, when we list the 
things we love in life?  How are you using this greatest love story in your life?  It is fair to say 
that when you love something, you make it a true focus in your life.   
 
On Valentine’s Day, we give those we love special gifts.  The only gift Jesus asks for is that of 
our selves.  Having good priorities is important in our relationship with Jesus Christ.   So as we 
pause and consider our relationship: How often are you praying? How often are you reading 
scripture? etc. 
 
It is so important not to take our relationship with Jesus for granted.  Satan loves a casual love 
affair with Christ, because it becomes easier for him to create interference.  You should desire 
to have a very clear line of communication with God.  The gift of the Holy Spirit is often the 
most underutilized gift we are given.  I think the more it is used the easier it is to hear. 
 
So this Valentine’s Day, what are you getting the ones you love?  What is most important is not 
found on any shelf in a store.  It is to be Christ-like in our love for others and always remember 
that the greatest supplier of pure love is from Christ.  What gift will you give back to Christ this 
Valentine’s Day? 

In Christian Love,  
Pastor Mark 
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The month of February is here which means the Super Bowl, Valentine’s Day, and of course the 
return of the groundhog. The month will be very busy for our youth programs at First Baptist.  
This Sunday, the youth will hold their annual Super Bowl party which will begin at 6:00 p.m.   
All food will be provided.  There will games spread out throughout the fellowship hall similar 
to our End Zone layout.  There will be pizza and some chicken and other goodies.  If you’re at 
church this Sunday evening, feel free to swing by and hang out with us a while.  Special thanks 
to Bill Stewart for agreeing to help get the game on the Big Wall in the fellowship hall this year. 
 

I want to pause and play tribute to Darylene Dow who passed in January.  Darylene was very 
supportive of me as a youth pastor and was encouraging to our youth.  She was always willing 
to make a donation or provide a treat for the program.  We will miss her dearly in our choir and 
seeing her every week.  While Darylene was a quiet and humble soul, she lived a life that spoke 
volumes of her love for the Lord and others.   
 

In January, Captivate traveled to Parkersburg to watch one of their own in Zack Graham per-
form in a community play.  He did a wonderful job and everyone had a great time.  Coming up 
this month, the high school youth group will be not only having the Super Bowl party I men-
tioned, but will also be hosting the annual Valentines Dinner at the church which will be a spa-
ghetti dinner.  Special thanks to those of you who plan on attending.  Cost will be a donation 
and all money collected will go to the Lance Ritchie scholarship.   
 

Later in the month, Captivate will be heading to the West Virginia Baptist Convention’s Senior 
High Convention in Hurricane.  We will travel up and back in the same day.  If you know a high 
schooler that would like to attend, please let me know.   
 

I also want to take a moment and thank each of you for your support while I have been filling in 
for Pastor Mark on Sunday.  It really is humbling and enjoyable at the same time. I look for-
ward to our Pastor’s return, but I stand ready to serve as long as needed.  Keep praying that we 
are always doing as God needs.   
 

I want to end this month’s message with a reminder as we enter the love month, to let love 
abound in knowledge and judgment, as Paul wrote in Philippians 1:9.  Look to love first in all 
things.  Jesus told us the greatest commandments are to love God and love each other.  Let the 
month of February serve as that reminder to us all.  We cannot escape God’s love.  That mes-
sage in and of itself, should be comforting to us all. You ARE loved.   Until next time, may 
God bless you and our church now and forever. 

 
Love and Prayers,  Pastor Toby 



Monthly Meetings & Activities 
 
Feb  3- Church Officer Training @ PVCC 
Feb  4- America For Christ Offering begins  
 Ravenswood Choral Dinner Theatre 
 Youth Super Bowl Party @ 6 
Feb  5- Trustee Meeting @ 7 pm 
Feb  9- Movie Night @ 7 pm  
Feb 11- Youth Valentine Fund Raiser 
Feb 12- Finance Committee @ 6 pm 
  BOCE @ 7 pm 
  Deacon Meeting @ 8 pm 
Feb 13- Men’s Fellowship @ 6:30 
Feb 14- Ash Wednesday 
Feb 15- CIRCLE @ 7 pm 
Feb 22– Ladies Night Out 
Feb 23-25 Senior High Convention 
Feb 24- Men’s Prayer Breakfast  
  Senior High Convention    
Feb 25- Soup to Go @ noon 
(Mar 1) - Scholarship Girls Application Due 
   

Nursery Workers 
 
Feb   4 Deb Lyons 
Feb 11 Bev Stephenson 
Feb 18 Jennifer Wagoner 
Feb 25 Jessica Morgan 

 

Children’s Church 
 

Feb   4 Susan Gerstell 
Feb 11 Helen Johnson 
Feb 18 Leanne Thompson 
Feb 25 Eugene Morgan 
 

CommUnity Kitchen 
 

Feb   3 Burt Lyons 
Feb 10 FUMC 
Feb 17 Susan West and crew 
Feb 24 Helen Johnson 
 

Deaconess for Communion 
 

Andrea Crow 
 
 
 
 

Focus on Sunday School:    
 
Unfortunately, the weather did not allow us 
to have our Breakfast with the Wisemen. The 
intense cold was too much for a lot of people 
so we cancelled the event for this year. But 
next year, be prepared! We will enjoy those 
Visitors from the Past! 
 

With Christmas over, it may seem like a lull 
time at church and Sunday School. But that’s 
not true! Studying the scriptures, learning 
about what God has to say to us, having fel-
lowship with others who are hungry for His 
word are all things that continue on, no mat-
ter the weather or the season.  
 

Easter is early this year—April 1. That may 
seem a long time away but Ash Wednesday, 
the day that we begin to prepare our hearts 
for His resurrection, is on February 14.  
 

Before Jesus began His ministry, He was bap-
tized and then spent 40 days fasting in the 
wilderness. Jesus’ fasting focused His atten-
tion on obeying His heavenly Father and turn-
ing away satanic temptations that were 
pressed upon Him. 
 

Likewise, our observance of Ash Wednesday 
begins a journey to help us focus on the will 
of God in our lives, the sacrifice of Jesus our 
Savior and the joy of His miraculous resurrec-
tion that proved to the world—Jesus IS the 
Son of God! 
 

Our journey in Sunday School continues to 
lead us in the way of the Lord. Our studies 
open our hearts and minds to all the wonder-
ful truths that can be learned about the Holy 
Spirit, the Holy Father, and Jesus Christ as 
Savior. Don’t miss this opportunity!  
 

Bring your family to Sunday School! 
 

 
 

Submitted by Susan West 



COLLEGE SUNDAY JANUARY 7, 2018 
 

As tradition, each Sunday after New Year’s Day, we have the college 
students conduct the morning worship service. This year our collegiate 
Christians presented a wonderful service. Thank you to Marc Delong 
for the meaningful sermon! Thank you to all who were willing to par-
ticipate. You did a fantastic job!   

Marc will be going on a mission trip to Brazil later in the year. If you would like to help with 
the cost, join us for the SOUP TO GO on February 25 after morning worship OR you can go to 
www.overlandmissions.com. You can donate any amount and put Marc’s name in the donation 
memo line.  





Church Officers Training 
 
On February 4, we have 4 of our church offi-
cers going for training at the Parchment Valley 
Conference Center.  
 
Each year, the Conference offers a variety of 
training in different aspects of our church life. 
Also, this year, Kathy Hudson will be pre-
senting 2 sessions for the ABWM leadership.  
 
Those who will be attending are: 
· Jon Moore - Church Security 
· Liz Stewart - Children’s Ministry and 

ABWM Leadership 
· Dena Williams - Dealing with Addiction 

and Senior Adults 
· Toby Wagoner - Young Adult and Youth 

Ministries. 
 
We are grateful to our leaders who are willing 
to learn more to promote Christ in our church 
and community.  

 
Said a precious little laddie 
To his father one fair day,  

“May I give myself to Jesus,  
Let Him wash my sins away?” 

 
“Oh, my son, but you're too little;  

Wait until you older grow.  
Bigger folk, it’s true, do need Him, 
But little folks are safe, you know.” 

 
Said the father to his laddie 
As a storm was coming on, 

“Are the sheep all safely sheltered, 
Safe within the fold, my son?” 

 
“All the big ones are, my father. 

But the lambs, I let them go. 
For I didn’t think it mattered,  

Little ones are safe, you know.” 
 

Oh, my brother! Oh, my sister! 
Have we too made that mistake? 

Little hearts that now are yielding 
May be hardened then - too late.  

 
“Ere the evil days come nigh then,  

Let the children come to me,  
And forbid them not,” said Jesus, 

“For of such shall His kingdom be.” 
-author unknown 

 

   Scholarships 
 
To all our girls that will be gradu-

ating from high school, are still in college, or 
some college girls that do not know about our 
Scholarship/Loan Program, now is the time to 
prepare your applications. 
 
The requirements are on the web at wvbc.org/
partners/WVBC Auxilliaries. 
 
You need to contact Jane Mullen personally to 
request an application. You can do this by 
mail, phone or email. Jane does not text. Her 
address is PO Box 257, Harrisville, WV  
26362 and her phone is 304-643-5993. 
 
All applications must be in her hand by 
March 1.  
 
Get you application and apply now! 





Riley Shares Her Song 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Miss Riley Lathey Stewart blessed us with 
special music on January 14.  

Ordination Service For Bill And Toby 

Close to a hundred people shared in the ordina-
tion and celebration for Pastors Bill Stewart and 
Toby Wagoner on January 28. 
 
The double ordination service was the culmina-
tion of the studies, questionings and reviews the 
two have undertaken the past years. 
  
We are blessed to have Bill and Toby be a part 
of our family of believers. Congratulations to 
both of you! 



 
 
 
 
 

MISSIONS AND MOTIVATION 
 

Instructions are important and are usually a result of serious 
thought and preparation – especially final instructions.  A sports analyst recently reported that 
Nick Sabin (Alabama Crimson Tide coach) agonizes over his final instructions for the team 
prior to each game.  One might wonder why that should be so important.  Perhaps it is because 
this just might motivate them and impact their performance during the game. 
 
Jesus’ message and final instructions to His followers prior to His ascension are recorded in 
Matthew 28:18-20 and Acts 1:8. He told them: “I have been given complete authority in heaven 
and on earth.  Therefore, go and make disciples of all the nations; baptizing them in the name of 
the Father and the Son and the Holy Spirit.  Teach those new disciples to obey all the com-
mands I have given you.  And be sure of this:  I am with you always, even to the end of the 
age.” (Matthew 28:18-20 NLT) and “…when the Holy Spirit has come upon you, you will re-
ceive power and will tell people about me everywhere – in Jerusalem, throughout Judea, in 
Samaria, and to the ends of the earth.” (Acts 1:8 NLT)  
 
Notice that these are commands, and not merely suggestions.  They are intended to indicate the 
importance of not only sharing the message of salvation, but also teaching (discipling) new be-
lievers our Savior’s instructions for righteous living and our responsibilities as His children.  In 
His final words to His followers, Jesus is, in fact, actually commissioning them as missionaries 
and mentors (teachers.)  He is sharing with them that every believer is a missionary and every 
unbeliever is a mission field; therefore, our responsibility as believers is tremendous and can 
only be accomplished through daily communication with Him and obeying His instructions. 

As we approach the season of our emphasis upon the America for Christ Offering, please pray 
earnestly that the offering will honor our Savior, and seeking God’s will for your life in the ar-
eas of personal involvement as well as financial support.  In His Word, God promises blessings 
for those who are obedient to His leadership – and GOD ALWAYS KEEPS HIS PROMISES! 

Our goal for the America For Christ Offering here at First Baptist Church is $850. Please 
pray  for the Lord  to lead your giving.  



 
All men of the Good Hope Association churches will be gather-
ing at Parchment Valley Baptist Church in Ripley for the An-
nual Men’s Prayer Breakfast. The gathering will start at 8:30 on 
February 24. The men of First Baptist Church are invited to 
come for prayer, fellowship and breakfast. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Men, mark your calendars for February 24 at 8:30 a.m. 
 
 

Our mission is to bring men into a saving relationship with our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. 





 Deacons 
2020-John Stephenson 
2020-Tom Lookabaugh 
2019-Bob Johnson 
2019-Alan Arrington 
2018-Ben Mize 
  
Deaconesses 
2020-Helen Johnson 
2020-Rose Stephenson 
2019- Carolyn Brown 
2018-Phyllis Massey 
2018-Andrea Crow 
  
Trustees 
2020-Richard Massey 
2019-Tom Stephenson 
2018-Bill Stewart 
2018-Doug Bashaw  
2018-Eugene Morgan 
2018-Burt Lyons 
  
Board of Christian Education 
2020-Jackie Bailes (Missions) 
2020-Toby Wagoner (Youth) 
2019- Jane Moore (Chairman) 
2019- Liz Stewart (Children) 
2018-Dena Williams (Sr. Adult) 
2018- Rhonda Ritchie (Family Life) 
2018-Open  (Leadership) 
  
Sunday School Superintendent 
Susan West 
  
Sunday School Clerk 
Bev Stephenson 
  
Church Clerk 
Marie DeLong 
  
Financial Secretary 
Connie Staats 
  
Treasurer 
Amy Starkey 
  

Care and Concern Committee 
Liz Stewart  Amy Starkey 
Margaret Johns 
  
Moderator 
Tom Lookabaugh  

Social and Fellowship Committee 
Tim & Connie Staats Susan Gerstell 
Jim Frazier  Jennie Wise 
Bev Stephenson Sharon Adkins   
Christie Mize  Carolyn Torris 
Carol Crow   
  
Finance Committee 
Financial Secretary      -  Connie Staats 
Treasurer                      -  Amy Starkey 
At Large                         -  Dan Williams 
At Large                         -  Phyllis Massey 
Deacon Chairman         -  Bob Johnson 
Trustee Representative  - Burt Lyons 
BOCE   Representative - Rhonda Ritchie 
  
Nominating Committee 
At Large                          - Geraldine Wright 
At Large                          - Debbie Bashaw 
Deacon Representative   - John Stephenson  
Trustee Representative-   
BOCE Representative   -  Liz Stewart 
  
Ushers 
Jon Moore  John Stephenson 
Bob Johnson  Burt Lyons 
Richard Massey          Ben Mize 
Bill Stewart  Kevin Woods 
Bryan Crow  Jared Torris 
Dan Williams   
   
Flower Committee 
Susan West   Jane Moore 

First Baptist Church Officers                        
2018     



announcements 

Bible Book of the 
Month  

February 2018 
Esther 

Do you know where this  
is in the church? 

 

 
Men’s Prayer Breakfast 

will be  
February 24 at 8:30. 

 
Youth Super Bowl Party! 

Root your favorite team to victory! 
Sunday, February 4 @ 6 pm. 

Feb 5 Meeting 
Trustees—7:00 

 
Feb 12 Meetings 

Finance—6:00 
BOCE—7:00 

Deacons—8:00 

Have you checked out the prayer calendar today? 

 Church Officer’s 
Training at Parchment 

Valley Conference 
Center 

 
February 3 at 9:00 

February Movie 
Night!  

February 9 at 7:00.  Please return your baby bottles 
for The Women’s Care Center on 

February 11. Thank you! 

Attention high school seniors and college ladies! 
ABWM scholarship applications are due March 1! 

February Birthdays 
 

Connie Staate—2/6 
Cindy Rupert—2/5 
Jared Torris—2/16 
Anna Davis—2/16 

Carolyn Torris—2/20 
Mike Graham—2/23 
Dave Williams—2/27 

 

SOUP TO GO! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 25 after church 



CHURCH  PRAYER  CALENDAR 
Prayer for our fellow members is an important part of our relationship with the Lord 
and helps us to grow closer as a church family.  Each day during this month there is 
a different individual or family that you are asked to include in your prayers. 

 For God so loved the world that He gave His only begotten Son, that whoever 
believes in Him should not perish but have everlasting life.         John 3:16 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 

   1 
Ross & April 
Mellinger,Katie 
Logan, Peyton 

2 
Ben & Christie 
Mize, Joshua  

3 
Cari Mize 

4 
Jesse Mize 

5 
David & Mary 
Jo Moore, 
Hunter 
 

6 
Jon & Jane 
Moore 
 

7 
Junior Moore 

8 
Rick & Cathy 
Murray 

9 
Leigha Myers 

10 
Nikki  
Nicholson 

11 
John & Jennifer 
Ortt 

12 
Allen & Holly 
Palmer 

13 
Adam Palmer 

14 
Tyler &  
Jennifer Pitts, 
Owen, Isabella 

15 
Mick & Susan 
Price 

16 
Mary Proctor 

17 
Amy Purdue & 
Destiny Taylor 

18 
Kay Pursley 

19 
Roger & 
Belinda Rader 

20 
Lee & Connie 
Reynolds 

21 
Tyler, Michelle 
Ritchie, Josh, 
Mary Beth 

22 
Rhonda Ritchie 

23 
Brent & Angel 
Ritchie, Connor 
Lincoln  

24 
Rankin Roach 

25 
Tim & Cindy 
Rupert,  
Katelyn 

26 
Darrell & 
Camille Smith 

27 
Jim Speer 

28 
Bill & Liz  
Stewart,  
Michael, Riley, 
Mary Beth 

     

       

February 2018 
Jesus Jesus 


